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I write shortly before our upcoming and Annual General Meeting and Annual Dinner.
It has been a real privilege to serve as President of the Leeds Law Society (LLS) for the 2024/2025 year.  I hope that I have acted as a good steward to LLS and effective champion for the legal sector in Leeds.  Looking to my likely successors (and the wider board), I am confident that at the end of my tenure LLS will be in good hands.
I cannot capture all that we have achieved this year in the short space available in this report.  I note a few personal highlights below.
· Leeds Legal Walk 2024 – this year’s walk saw a great turnout and glorious sunshine!  Leeds Law School once again hosted the afterparty, and special thanks are due to David Barraclough for making the event happen.  This reflected broader efforts to promote Access to Justice, which is increasingly being done in coordination with the Yorkshire Pro Bono Committee.
· Continued work to promote diversity and inclusion – this included another strong showing at Leeds Pride, coordinated with our local Junior Lawyers Division.  We held an event to mark Black History Month in October 2024.  Amongst the leaders I wrote for our bi-monthly magazine, the Leeds & Yorkshire Lawyer was a column (framed as a letter) challenging the ongoing use of “Dear Sirs” in legal correspondence, in an age where the majority of the profession are women.
· Engagement with the Courts and launch of new facilities – we continue to do excellent work in coordination with the local bar and judiciary, including through our Business & Property Courts Forum, Family Courts group, and others.  A highlight this year was the opening of new facilities at West Gate.  These were formally opened by the Lady Chief Justice and reflect several years’ worth of efforts by LLS and others in the local legal community.
· New employment committee – I am very grateful to everyone who has been involved with this committee.  None of the participants had any prior involvement with LLS.  Since launch, the committee has already organised a number of successful events.  I think this illustrates the real value that LLS can offer as an organisation to help build links between Leeds solicitors and to support them in their work.
· LegalTech in Leeds – We have continued to support this initiative in partnership with WhiteCap Consulting.  This has continued to bring together Leeds’ booming legal and tech sectors, including through the recent annual conference, attended by c. 200 people.
· Advocating for members’ interests with our regulators – LLS has, in coordination with other Joint V Law Societies, engaged with the Solicitor’s Regulation Authority (SRA) and Legal Services Board (LSB), particularly in the context of the collapse of Axiom Ince and the SRA’s consumer protection review.
· Representing LLS at local and national events – I have been honoured to represent LLS and to speak at a number of events around the city and country.  This has included attending events hosted by our colleagues from each of the Joint V (the Law Societies of Birmingham, Bristol, Liverpool and Manchester).  I also had the privilege of attending the Opening of the Legal Year in London.  These events provide an opportunity to showcase Leeds and LLS, and to foster connections with the broader legal community.
· New members of the board – this year has seen some changes to the composition of our board.  This has included the retirement of our long-standing director Mark Turnbull.  However, it speaks well for the future that we have new board members joining; I was pleased to welcome both Rebecca Roberts and Ernestas Motiejunas as directors (both of whom were co-opted earlier in the year).  I anticipate that they (and others) will have their status as directors renewed/confirmed at the upcoming AGM.
· Growth in membership – the year has also seen some significant growth in membership, particularly through our corporate members.  I hope that this reflects a buzz about LLS, and a momentum which will carry through the next few years.
I am grateful to everyone who has played their part in making LLS a success this year.  Our officers, directors and staff have all done great work, and I look forward to seeing what we do next.
Fundamentally we are a members’ Society, we exist for the benefit of our members but could not function without them – thank you for being a part of it.  
Nigel Brook
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